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Stormwater Utility and Flood Mitigation Advisory Committee 
May 16, 2024 | 6:00 p.m. | Hybrid (Virtual and In -Person) Meeting 

Minutes 

Advisory Committee Members Present:  

A John Chapman P Howard “Skip” Maginniss 

P Dino Drudi P Brian Sands 

P John Hill (Chair) P Janette Shew  

P Cheryl Leonard P Christine Thuot 

P Chris Ferrara P Katherine Waynick (Vice-Chair) 

Staff Present:  

V Brian Rahal, T&ES Civil Engineer IV V Jessica Lassetter, TES Civil Engineer III 

P Dan Medina, DPI Stormwater Program 

Manager 

P Jonathan Whiteleather, DPI Technical 

Project Manager 

P Emma Wheeler, T&ES Communications 

Office 

V Lisa Jaatinen, TES Civil Engineer IV 

V Erin Bevis-Carver, Sanitary Infrastructure 

Division Chief 

P Mitch Dillon, DPI Associate Technical 

Project Manager 

V Felicia Montoney, T&ES Management 

Analyst I 

 Terry Suehr, DPI Director 

V Alex Haptemariam, DPI Senior Technical 

Project Manager 

V Ehsanullah Hayat, TES Project Manager 

V Haweni Gobena, TES Project Manager V Wael Eltayeb, DPI Technical Project 

Manager 

 Jesse Maines, TES Division Chief, 

Stormwater Management 

  

P = Present A = Absent V = Virtual (on call)  

 

1. Welcome and Introductions 

2. Project updates by City Staff 

P 

P 
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A new dashboard showing progress was presented to the Ad Hoc Advisory Group, as shown below. 

 

• Nethergate 

o Alternatives Analysis is complete.  Collecting more information regarding sump 

pumps that cannot discharge into storm drain and back up in basements. 
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• N. Overlook 

o Construction is underway 

• Mitch Dillon 

o Small Project Update 

o Introduced a new tool that provides update to small projects. 

▪ 4300 Loyola Ave 

▪ Hume Ave Stormdrain Bypass 

▪ Project schedules are available at 

• https://www.alexandriava.gov/FloodAction 

• Erin Bevis-Carver 

o Provided updates to the sanitary sewer rehabilitation work 

▪ Approximately 75% completed.  This includes 150 pipe segments, 111 

manhole, lateral sewers under a separate contract. 
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Communications update- Emma Wheeler 

 

Lisa Jaatinen provided an update on Maintenance Activities 

 

 
• Linden Street project is at the end of the Hooffs Run culvert and will remove sediment to 

increase capacity. 
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• One of the main concerns is that the alley-way is higher than the backyards.  This area floods 

very quickly.   

o This project will not address the issue of flooding in the backyards  

• Most floods occur in the summer.  There was a concern that the work won’t be accomplished 

before the summer floods. 

• Sediment removal won’t increase the flood.  Plan is to implement the sediment removal project 

as quickly as possible 

• Limits will be from Linden to Braddock 

 

Meeting Minutes Approval 

 

• Edits:  Need to update the March Meeting to include the Absent-A, Virtual-V, P-Present 

• Erin B-C needs to be spelled out  with Erin Bevis-Carver 

• Milestone- NTP needs to be spelled out 

• I&I needs to be spelled 

• Bottom of page 4 change Environmental Protection Commission to Environmental Policy 

Commission 

 

Motion to approve the past meeting minutes with the proposed changes.  Motion made and 

seconded, Meeting Minutes approved as amended as noted above. 
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It was noted that the blue in the schedule is hard to distinguish between the other colors. 

Discussion about the open-house in May for Commonwealth/Ashby/Glebe project 

Focus of the open-house is to provide residents with how construction will occur in 7 areas and the 

sequence of construction 

Sample posters were presented to the group and the content being shown at the open house. 
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Then a breakdown/blow up of each area of construction.  Main intent was to communicate the area of 

work for drivers and pedestrians can visualize. 
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One major point the City wants to convey to the public is how construction is going to impact roads for 

drivers and pedestrians. 
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A major objective is to maintain access to Cora Kelly Elementary School 

Suggestion was made to show existing conditions and proposed conditions with a rendering. 

Will the graphics be available online?   

 A:  Yes. 

Jon Whiteleather presented an image showing how the virtual open house is going to look like. 
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How can the committee help the City with the open house? 

• Comment was made that there is a concern that the meeting location will not big enough to 

handle all the public attendees. 

• Committee is volunteering to forward any social media posts from the City and share any 

materials made available ahead of the meeting. 

• Committee will communicate via neighborhood newsletters 

There will be multiple public meetings.  Project is at 60% now.  Another meeting for the public to be 

at 90%, which will be in the Fall. 

Katie Waynick presented a FEMA CRS repetitive loss letter with an invitation to participate in the 

program.  Any property that has losses/claims more than $10,000 multiple times within a 10-year 

period is eligible for this grant. 

• What is the implication to join the program? 

o Brian Rahal:  The City could get CRS points, which in turn could provide lower 

flood insurance premiums. 

• Will the City claims for reimbursement of flooding damage be used by the City to 

submit for the CRS? 

o Brian Rahal:  No 

Public Comment 

Resident says he had to move out of his house, while a contractor is fixes flood damage.  He lives in a 

townhouse and hired a contractor to implement floodproofing measures.  He now has 3 sump pumps, and 

had concrete walls poured.  All these improvements are to reduce the risk of future flooding. 
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Jennifer Debias- She will be the point of contact with the EPC (Environmental Policy Commission).  She will 

share the information at the next EPC meeting and assist with communicating about upcoming meetings. 

Next meeting will be in September. 

Motion to adjourn was moved and seconded.  Vote was unanimously approved. 

Meeting adjourned at 8:15pm 

 

 

 


